
 
 

September 3, 2019 

 

Evan Magante 

City and County of San Francisco 

Office of Contract Administration 

525 Golden Gate Ave., 5th floor 

San Francisco, CA 94102 

 

 

Dear Mr. Magante: 

 

I wanted to formally let you know that Recology has elected to not proceed with the award for 

Contract Proposal 68382 (Aggregate 2).  The work was initially bid as an adjunct service to the 

Biosolids and Grit Hauling Services, so that in the event Recology was awarded the Aggregate 1 

portion of the bid, the City would have one vendor to call for service.   

It was a pleasure to work with you on this proposal but unfortunately our fully loaded hourly 

Union wage in conjunction with our high environmental standards imposed upon my truck fleet 

by the California Air Resources board’s, Refuse Hauler Rule we find it hard to compete with 

Non-Union represented companies that are not held to the same environmental standards as we 

are.  In the event that, the PUC cannot successfully negotiate with the lowest bidder for this 

Contract Proposal, Recology would be happy to reconsider its position regarding the Aggregate 2 

work only if the Aggregate 1 services were awarded to Recology as well.   

Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any additional questions.   

Regards, 

Maurice B. Quillen 

 

V.P. & General Manager 

 

  
 

 


